WHA Meeting Minutes

May 14, 2018

Board Member Attendance:

	President
	Jim Copsey
	P
	Activities
	Liz Harris/Amanda Tutino
	P

	Vice President
	Ross Sexter
	P
	Grounds
	Tim McCullough
	P

	Treasurer
	Dave Fellabaum
	P
	Membership
	Linda Withrow
	P

	Secretary
	Dawn Deady
	P
	Pool
	Andy Nist
	P

	Clubhouse
	Mike Pipke
	P
	Tennis
	Melinda Nash
	A


Attendance:

Clubhouse Manager: Scott Sweet

Member: Larry Rich, Judith Rouhselang, Birna Mirman

President: Jim Copsey opened the meeting at 7:35 p.m. and presented agenda for meeting.  Would like to present agenda every meeting for accountability to action items as well as help with allocating funds to budgeted and unbudgeted items. 

Secretary : Dawn Deady reported Acorn was sent digitally with survey to opt out.

Membership: Linda explained digital copy also offered way to opt out of hard copy via a survey.  If no response was received then homeowners got a hard copy.  There were 320 hard copies delivered.  Bags cost $25 for 1000.  Will give people chance to opt out again.  Maybe send out hard copy right before annual meeting?  Sold 8 houses so far this year.

Tim suggested a mailing that includes dues with slate and annual meeting notice. This year emailed dues statements and if paid online then a notice was not mailed. 

Activities: Next event is June garage sale. Working on signage.  Plant or craft sales on Friday, June 8 in parking lot.  Amanda will confirm time.  July 4th event on June 30 with parade.  Firetruck at 11:15. Pool events and games. 

Pool: Andy Nist emailed the following report: 
1 Guards all hired and structure identified (2 AHG's)

2 Pool cover successfully removed

3 Baby pool contractor to test for leaks this week

4 Heater to be serviced and readied this week

5 Guard in-service this coming Saturday at Clubhouse 10A-1P

6 Woodland Springs passes finalized and they will have a first window to purchase the passes this Saturday from Noon-1PM at the Clubhouse.

7 Tim is busy with lots of usual mechanicals in preparation

8 Guards working-off established start-up checklist with next big item being staining the fence

9 The new chaise lounge chairs from last year were on Clearance for $150/chair and no longer an in-stock item.  They are now a special purchase which brings price to $320/chair.  So looking at different brand with similar woven material for $200/chair.  Also purchasing new umbrellas for tables and Guard chairs.  Total target budget spend for these items is $3K.

Larry Rich wondered why baby pool wasn’t tested before pool season.  Ross said weather affected testing because water needed to be in pool.  Cost of testing $500. Thinks the leak can be fixed in 48 hours. Didn’t have this contractor until recently.  $8000 in pool maintenance fund. Historically have used $6600 for maintenance.  McCullough has 3 of 4 pumps running today and fourth pump should be tomorrow. 

Clubhouse:  Mike Pipke hired a company to do an air quality test.  Talked with Jim.  Company tested again and sent to lab.  Air quality ok.  Would still like to proceed with encapsulation for $6856.  Tim moved that we encapsulate basement since we don’t have to do mold remediation.  Seconded by Dave.  Mike said company can spray for mold down there and replace seal plate.  Had window companies provide quotes on windows upstairs: Renewal, Pella cheaper at $5700 for three windows.  Roofing companies came out to look at shingles. Bone Dry quoted $13,700 – cheaper than rest.  Suggested having a combination lock on front doors.  Tim moved we proceed with remote lock is stays under $500.  Dave seconded. Ross and Mike could install.  Ross will purchase. 

Clubhouse Manager:  Scott Sweet reported on three bids for apartment carpeting. Looked at financing each place.  Scott can open a Lowe’s card and get discount plus 24 month same as cash and pay installments.  There were 18 events in April, 10 were rentals.  Carpets were cleaned. HVAC was serviced as part of agreement. Mike will look around for another HVAC company. 

Grounds: Tim McCullough looking at maintenance of lawn that has been budgeted.  Mowing not done in timely fashion.  Some areas not mowed. Will solicit other bids for this year. Putting map together for walkway between driveway and top of dam.  Don’t want it to interfere with mowing. Making sure all up to date with DNR. Mike has quote for removing trees and putting rip rap for about $10,000. Tim should have pricing back in next 30 days for stone walkway. Will look at price for rebuild of bridge. 

Vice President: Ross said we now have a crime watch representative and introduced Birna Mirman. Will forward information to Amanda to send out with her monthly activities update. Larry Rich said Becky Beckman also volunteered to be crime watch representative.  

Treasurer:  Dave Fellabaum presented updated budget information.  Working on a cash flow report. $236,071.63 on hand across all accounts.  Currrent loan balance $49,245.86.  Making progress on dues payments. 9 people haven’t made any payments at all.  Tracking pretty close to forecast.  Liens were filed which costs money and don’t get a return if house goes to sheriff sale.  When a house is sold, title company must contact WHA board and all dues must be paid before sold. Could also take homeowner to small claims court. 

Jim said website will eventually get done.  Bylaws don’t have a lot of teeth:  horse in yard, people’s house is in disrepair, trucks on street, yards not being kept, etc.  Angie in Carmel Building and Code Services is who we call for information on city ordinances. 

Meeting adjourned 9:25 p.m.

